NON-CODE ORDINANCE Requested by: Don Savage, Chief of Police
Introduced: January 10, 2005

Public Hearing: January 24, 2005

Adopted: January 24, 2005

Vote: Unanimous

CITY OF WASILLA
ORDINANCE SERIAL NO. 05-10

AN ORDINANCE OF THE WASILLA CITY COUNCIL AMENDING THE EY-05 POLICE
BUDGET BY APPROPRIATING $5,000 IN ORDER TO ACCEPT THE DRIVING
UNDER THE INFLUENCE (DUI) HOLIDAY ENFORCEMENT GRANT FROM THE
STATE OF ALASKA HIGHWAY SAFETY OFFICE.

Section 1.  Classification. This is a non-code ordinance.

Section 2. Authority. Amend the FY05 Police budget by appropriating
$5,000 from the State of Alaska Highway Safety Office to cover the overtime expended in
participating in the DUI Holiday Enforcement grant program.

Section 3. Appropriation. Funds are appropriated to the following fund:

Overtime Expense: 001-4230-420.10-30 $ 5,000

Section 4. Source of Funds.

DUI Holiday Enforcement 001-4200-331.12-21 $ 5,000

Section 5. Effective Date. This ordinance shall take effect upon adoption by
the Wasilla City Council.

ADOPTED by the Wasilla City Council, Alaska, on January 24, 2005.

ﬁnw,m. Y0005/

DIANNE M. KELLER, Mayor

ATTEST:

%f% [SEAL]

KRISTIE SMITHERS, MMC
City Clerk
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CITY OF WASILLA
LEGISLATION STAFF REPORT

RE: ORDINANCE SERIAL NO. 05-10: AMENDING THE FY-05 POLICE
DEPARTMENT BUDGET BY APPROPRIATING $5,000 IN ORDER TO ACCEPT THE
DUI HOLIDAY ENFORCEMENT GRANT FROM THE STATE OF ALASKA HIGHWAY
SAFETY OFFICE.

Agenda of: Date: December 17, 2004
Originator: Don Savage, Chief

Route to: Department N /ﬁignaturelDa,te

Recreational and Cultural Services T
Library, Museum

X Police /( /,//M/ /zﬁc/t?‘/
A A

Public Works
Planning

X Finance *signature required / —’QA/.%

X Clerk \% %

REVIEWED BY MAYOR DIANNE M. KELLER: bﬂ/ﬂz\w AN S/ﬂ Q,Q}/

FISCAL IMPACT: [X] yes $5,000 or [_| no Funds Available X yes [ ] no
Account name/number: 001-4230-420.10-30 Salaries, Overtime $5,000

Attachments:

SUMMARY STATEMENT: The Wasilla Police Department will provide increased
patrols to reduce erratic driving with emphasis on traffic violations during the
Holiday season. This is in participation with the State of Alaska Highway Safety
Office DUI Holiday Enforcement program to help keep the communities safe
during the holiday. The State of Alaska Highway Safety Office has already started
the campaign ads on TV and in all the local newspapers to help make the
communities aware of the increase patrol during our holiday season.

The State of Alaska Highway Safety Office was late in notifying the City of Wasilla
Police Department about being able to participate in this program due to the short
staffing in their office. They did apologize and stated that they hope in the future
this will be handled in a timely manner with the new staff. Their goal is to have the
surrounding Community Police Departments participation in the program to help
keep the communities safe during the holidays.
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